
 

 

VALLEY TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS’ MINUTES 

6-14-23 

Attendance: 

Supervisor Chairman Gary Derr, Supervisor Walt Rupert, Zoning Officer, Fred Shappell 

and Secretary, Judy Achy.   Public was represented by David Fox, Ellen and Douglas 

Kepner.  Vice Chairman Mike Kull was absent. 

Call to Order: 

Chairman Gary Derr called the meeting to order @ 7:00 with all in attendance reciting 

the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Approval of Minutes: 

Motion to approve the minutes of May 10, 2023 made by Walt, 2nd by Gary and motion 

carried unanimously.   

Citizens’ Comments:  No comments offered. 

Reports: 

(1) 

Fire Department – No report as Mike was absent. 

           (2) 

Planning Commission – No June Planning Commission Meeting. 

(3) 

Solicitor – Nothing to Report. 

(4) 

Zoning Officer – Fred reported that there were 5 residential permits granted. 

(5) 

Municipal Authority -   No report. 

           (6) 

Road Foreman/Equipment Report – Gary reported that everything is up and running fine 

and they have been doing roadwork in the Brookside drive area where there has been 

paving and tar and chipping work taken care of. 

  (7) 

SEO – Nothing to Report. 

New Business:    Motion to approve the Milton Annual Harvest Festival Bike Race to 

be held on 9/9/23 was made by Walt, 2nd by Gary and motion passed.   

Per Walt, any bills concerning MS4 should be billed to conservation. 



Approval of Bills:  Motion made by Walt, 2nd by Gary to ratify the payment of Bills and 

motion approved unanimously. 

Adjournment: 

Motion by Gary to adjourn @ 7:40, 2nd by Walt and motion approved unanimously. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Judy Achy 

Valley Township Secretary 


